Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held via ZOOM on Mon. April 19th..2021
Present: Mr.R.Wilks  Mr.R.Browne  Mr.B.Coe   Mr.S.Cutts  Mrs.R.Scarff  Mrs.G.Hegarty  Mr.M.McDonnell  Mrs.M.Rodgers  
Mr.D.Roper (NCC)
 Mrs.S.Holland (BDC)  
Apologies: Mr.R.Cushing  Mr.J.Matthewson  
Public Participation None
Full Council Meeting 
1. Apologies were noted as above. 
2. Declarations of Interest were recorded from






Ray Wilks

Grass Cutting







Barry Coe

Mission Room Trustee
3. Minutes of the March meeting were confirmed
4. Reports The Clerk confirmed that all allotment rents had been paid. A shade had been ordered for a light shining in a residents window on Newton Street. The Clerk predicted that energy costs would now be 40% of the original since changing to LED. He still awaited a reply from NCC on grit bins and would shortly be ordering signage for the cemetery..
5. Planning No objection was raised to an annexe at 57 Coltishall Lane or listed permission for new sash windows at 94 Old Norwich Road. Concern was expressed that road works serving the recycling centre were more extensive and indicated the development of industrial areas for which no plans had been lodged. The Clerk would investigate
6. Cemetery Drive Cllr.Wilks had submitted analysis reports to the Clerk who would discuss with a civil engineering consultant and arrange a site meeting if appropriate.
7. Footpath The landowner through whose lane the right of way runs from Newton Street to Mill Street had complained about cyclists using it and also the level of dog fouling. NCC had confirmed that cycling was a civil offence against the landowner and they had no powers in this matter. The Council agreed that dog bins along the path were impractical due to the distance from the highway. Notices would be posted in the notice boards and the village newsletter.
8. Correspondence  BDC had written to say that the preferred option by the developers for naming the road to the recycling centre was Morse Road. The Council decided that they had already considered this option and would keep to their preference of Flower Fields Way
9.  Accounts











EON


Lighting electricity (inc.VAT)

£132.23

J.Graves

Salary (inc.PAYE)



£541.60

Zoom


Monthly fee




£14.39


E-ON


Council office (inc.VAT)


£50.30


Norfolk ALC

Annual Membership



£340.61


10.  Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports The Clerk reported that the notice board at Newton Park had been vandalised and that the other four were in a poor state of repair. He was asked to obtain quotations for metal replacements ready for the next meeting. The Clerk was asked to write to NCC to seek a 40mph restriction on the A140 in the vicinity of the Church Street junction.
11. Next Meeting Current legislation permitting virtual meetings expires on May 7th. but a case in the High Court brought by Hertfordshire CC and supported by the LGA and NALC amongst others was seeking to extend this. If this was not the outcome the next meeting would be via Zoom on Tuesday May 4th. to comply with legislation and to adopt the accounts and elect the chairman. If the date was extended the next meeting would be via Zoom on May 17th.
